

## Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - October 1st 2024

Oct 1, 2024

Agenda Topics	Moderator	
Approve Minutes of Sep 17, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
Thomas <a href="#">regular steering committee update</a> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Includes Dev Funding effort update <a href="#">GitLab Board</a> and <a href="#">(Weekly Minutes)</a></li><li>- Includes updates from Community Mentors</li></ul>	Thomas	10
Planning council lead - follow up	Mark	5
Eclipse IDE WG “Mission statements” <a href="#">3 sentences document</a> <input type="checkbox"/> Status of sharing the draft with the wider community.  <a href="#">request for feedback: draft of revised mission statement for the Eclipse IDE Working Group · eclipse-platform/eclipse.platform.releng.aggregator · Discussion #2237 · GitHub</a>	Martin	15
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Initiative 31 update</li></ul>	Johannes\Max\Heiko	5
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• <a href="#">(IG) Cross-WG on toolchain modernization</a> update</li></ul>	Thomas	5
Eclipse OCX update - see <a href="#">Gitlab issue in PM Board</a> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Sc meeting (proposed Thursday 24 morning, 9:30am)</li><li>• BOF (Proposed Tuesday 22 evening)</li></ul> →Topics for the Agenda of the BoF?	Mark/Thomas	5
AOB		10

### Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☐ Manuel / Frederic
- ☐ Titouan (30th April)
- ☐ Manoj / Andrew 😊 (14th May)
- ☐ Jonah (11th June)
- ☐ Imran (25th June)
- ☐ Mark (11th July)
- ☐ Max / Johannes (23rd July)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (20th August)

- ☐ Jörg / Hartwig (Sep 3)
- ☐ Martin (17th September)
- ☒ ~~John (1st October)~~

## Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- Manoj Palat / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz / Yannic Soethoff**/ Thomas (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta) Apologies
- **Jonah Graham** (Planning Council Chair) Late arrival
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / **Harald Mackamul** (Bosch)
- **Johannes Matheis** / Max Kramer / **Heiko Klare** (Vector)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- **Jörg Kubitz** / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **John Dallaway** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- **John Kellerman** (Eclipse foundation, Cloud Dev Tools Program Manager)
- Olivier Prouvost (Guest, Eclipse IDE Community Mentor)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)
- **Rudediger Hillenbrand** (ETAS)
- Alessandro Felix () contributor to the project

Minutes:

- **Approve Minutes of September 17, 2024 Meeting**
- Motion: Approve Minutes of September 17, 2024. Johannes moves and Sebastian seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.
- RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of **September 17, 2024**.
- Updates from Thomas Froment:
  - Working on IDE WG program plan for 2025 - contributions from SC members welcome - budget will be built based on draft of program plan - initial plan to be submitted to EF by end of October 2024. Consultation in November. Scheduling of an additional call may be required since there is only one IDE WG SC call scheduled within the consultation period.
  - Our community mentors have been active liaising for Codeday (2-3 students) - good first issues identified.
  - Active on membership pipeline meetings now that holiday period is over. New version of Eclipse IDE overview slides prepared for these meetings.
  - Preparation for Community Day tomorrow - full agenda - 4 demos.
  - Linux GTK4 development activity has started.
- Planning Council lead - no-one has been identified - Jonah steps down prior to OCX24. Suggestions for lead are welcome.
- Martin Lippert - mission statement:
  - Discussion on latest draft - decision to use the term “IDE framework”
  - Future work required on the activities involved in the fulfilling the mission statements
- Heiko - Initiative 31:
  - Work continuing on 3 UI prototypes
  - More detailed report at next SC meeting
- Toolchain modernization cross working group - 3 members interested
- OCX24:
  - IDE BoF meeting booked - possible content discussed
  - SWAG has been ordered
  - SC meeting planned for Thursday 09:30